Union Township Board of Supervisors Minutes/ Regular Meeting March 7, 2023

The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on March 7, 2023. Supervisors Reitz, Allred and Bieber were present. Attendance sheet is also attached.

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to approve the minutes as presented.

Chad Boyle attended the meeting to be sworn in as Fire Police for the Fire Company. The Oath of Office was taken and Boyle was duly sworn in.

Public Comment: Carroll Diefenbach attended the meeting to discuss the Township wood chipper.

Shawn McLaughlin and John DelVecchio with the Union County Planning Commission attended the meeting to discuss the County Comprehensive Plan update with Board. The CSVT project as well as rail trails throughout the County were discussed. Nothing further is needed at this time.

Carroll Diefenbach, Supervisor at White Deer Township attended the meeting to discuss the multi municipal use of the wood chipper, which was purchased by Union Township in 2010 with a 90/10 State Grant. The Board assured Supervisor Diefenbach that they have no issues with White Deer Township using the chipper as much as needed as they also appreciate the help White Deer has given Union with tree trimming and the use of their bucket truck.

The Township Engineer attended the meeting to review the Felmey Road culvert pipe plans with the Board. Axtman will work with Fairchild's to put together estimates for the projects to discuss at a future meeting.

An update was given on the Stein Lane curve issue. Reflector posts will be put up on the curve as requested by the homeowner.

The Assistant Roadmaster discussed the need for a new lawn mower for Township property maintenance. He will look into it further and get quotes for the next meeting.

A letter of resignation was received from Jeff Brouse and the open Roadmaster position was discussed. Allred discussed wanting to advertise the position, as well as considering our in house option. After much discussion, a motion was made by Billy Allred and seconded by Mark Bieber to advertise the position of Roadmaster for interviews to have candidates by the next meeting. Tom Reitz opposed, motion carried.

The road tour with Penn DOT Municipal Services and potential 2023 projects were discussed as well as tree trimming.

Page 2

Checks 5316-5338 were presented for payment with bills totaling \$22,095.74. A motion to approve bills as presented was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried.

Motion to adjourn at 9:30 PM was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried.

Respectfully Submitted, Wendy Yoder Secretary

General Fund	\$119,000.00
State Fund	\$91,481.00
Equipment Fund	\$41,106.00
ARP Fund	\$172,891.00
Total	\$424,478.00